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 Thoughts
April 2016 


Greetings to all! As I write this submission for the monthly newsletter, in the middle of Holy Week, with Palm Sunday and Maundy Thursday services completed, Good Friday, Easter Vigil Service and Easter Sunday steadily approaching, I pause to reflect and to write. 


Last month was busier as we moved through the season of lent. I held a Lenten book study titled, "Give It Up". The premise of the book was that as we gave up a certain item or time-consuming activity, we would then focus on the “gain” for that week. The first week was gaining internal significance, the second week, socialization in real time, the third week was listening deeply to God and to the sounds around us by giving up unnecessary talk. 


And by the second to last week, we gave up all of these plus some more distractions to better focus intentionally on God and how our lives are filled with many distractions that take away our time with God. As we focused each week on the gain, as some of the items to give up, where not an issue or distraction specifically for us, the overall concept was reflected on and deepened through scripture.


And as we begin the month of April with our surroundings turning green, flowers and plants springing up, we are also beginning new things to do here at church. We will be having our second LOGOS session this year beginning on April 14th at 5:15 and running through May 19th. I am hoping to end that session with a bar-b-que! (One of my favorite past times!)


To all of the children who have come in the past, I invite you to bring a friend along to experience the evenings of listening to a Bible theme, along with some very creative crafts to match! I look forward to some fun activities and warmer weather in which to move us outside! And keep your Mondays in June open, as we will be having another VBS this year!


Again, I want to thank you all for your time and commitment in making all of these opportunities available. Please know that wherever you are on life’s journey, you are welcomed here! May you all have a blessed Easter filled with happiness and safety and a closer relationship with our creator and with all those you encounter. 

Peace and Easter Blessings,
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Pastor Mark
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St. John Prayer List

Countryside Manor – 450 West First Street – Aviston  IL   62216:  Marty Isler, Jack Milligan
Trenton Village – 980 E. Broadway – Trenton  IL   62293:   Betty Becker,  Joyce Schmitt, Joellen Kimmle 
Breese Nursing Home - 1155 N. 1st Street - Breese  IL   62230:  Red Kuhn

Clinton Manor – 111 E. Illinois Ave. – New Baden IL   62265:  Marge Yohe, Bob Schmitt

Faith Countryside - 100 Faith Drive - Highland, IL   62249:  Marge Goble

Magnolia Terrace - 623 Hamacher St. - Waterloo, IL   62298:  Velva McGavock
Summit Place NMB - 491 Hwy 17N, Apt. # 306 - Little River, SC   29566:  Miriam Huelsmann

At Home:  Hal Wehrle
Worship Participants

Thank you for your service to the church!!

	

GREETERS:

April 3:   Karen Kunz 
April 10:  Lois Winkler
April 17:  John & Pehg Zeller
April 24:  JoAnn Turner

	

ACOLYTES:
April 3:    Youth member

April 10:  Youth member

April 17:  Youth member

April 24:  Youth member


	

LITURGISTS: 

April 3:    Lisa Groennert
April 10:  Lois Roach
April 17:  Mickey Williamson
April 24:  Karen Koch
If you can be a liturgist for a Sunday or a series of Sundays, there is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex.  Thank you!


	

COFFEE HOUR HOST/S:
April 3:    Darci & Tim Materkowski
April 10:  Women’s J.O.Y. Fellowship

April 17:  Worship Committee

April 24:  Congregational Life 
If you can supply the Coffee Hour refreshments for a first Sunday of the month in 2016, there is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex.  Thank you!


	Pastor Mark can be contacted at 224-9828 (work) or 224-6009 (home) or stjohntrenton@yahoo.com.  Pastor's general office hours are 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM Tuesday through Friday with Mondays off.  Meetings are by appointment. 
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COMMUNION PREPARATION
               April: Lana Tobin
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BLESSINGS FROM ST. JOHN TO:
April 2                             April 5

Jennifer Rogers               Aria Szpila

April 7                             April 10

Ken Graul                        Lesley Koentz

John Roach

Justin Groennert

April 11                           April 15

Macel Ramsey                Erin Klein

Bob Schmitt
April 16                           April 17

Karen Kunz                     Elaine Brueggemann

April 20                           April 24

Karen Krueger                 Mark Peters

Dalanee Materkowski

April 26                           April 27

Garrett Wesselmann       Matt Schaeffer

April 30

Sydney Bair
***********************************************************

OUR CONDOLENCES to the family of Patrick 
Robison on the death of his sister, Sheryl on March 6th. Funeral service was March 11th with Rev. Mark Stryjak officiating. Memorials can be sent to the family.

CONDOLENCES to the friends and family of Mona (Dorries) Novak who passed away in March and is now at peace with our Lord. Memorials can be sent to St. John UCC
CONDOLENCES also to the family of Ann Lauer who passed away on March 24th. The funeral service was held March 25th at Moss Funeral Home, Trenton. Memorials can be made to St. John United Church of Christ Choir and can be sent to St. John UCC Choir.
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY FROM ST. JOHN TO:

April 2

Joyce & Bob Schmitt
April 16

Tim & Cheryl Bair

Deb & Sherman West

********************************************************
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR EAGLE SCOUT! St. John will have a reception after Sunday service on April 10th for Collin Henderson who recently earned his Eagle Scout for his work through Boy Scout Troop 39. Please offer him your congratulations!
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...The Council President
April, 2016


Activities at St. John continue at full speed as our Easter season comes early this year. Pastor Mark wrapped up his first adult education class of the year and has also scheduled the next Logos program for our young (and old) to spend time together. Our hope is that you find spiritual nourishment in the services and activities that are offered at St. John’s!

· February’s average Sunday attendance was 65.5 people which is up from the January average but still down from the  average for February, 2015 which was 76.

· Our expenses in February were under budget by $784 at about 92% of the budget. We continue to be under budget for the year – please remember that our giving does not entirely cover the planned spending.  

· We thank you for your generosity in February as St. John’s received 90% of the budgeted giving – we are at 95% of the planned giving so far this year. 

· Please consider joining Pastor Mark on his new Evangelism Team and/or the new Care Team.
· We still need someone to head up our next spaghetti dinner effort in July or August – would you take on this task? And don’t forget to offer your help to Deanna Lucas as she has volunteered to organize our first ever(?) breakfast fundraiser on June 4th.

· Lastly, I am asking for your suggestions on how to recognize and memorialize Wilma Graesser’s wonderful contributions to St. John.


Please continue to pray and support Pastor Mark’s efforts as he organizes his efforts to reach out to our community.

Regards,

Hank
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Christian Ed News

The Christian Ed Department of St. John is hosting Vacation Bible School again this summer as a MONDAYS ONLY VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL.  We'll have VBS every Monday in June, the 6th, 13th, 20th, and 27th from 9:00 until 11:30 each day. The theme will be "Barnyard Roundup" and highlight the fact that Jesus Gathers Us Together. Cathy Haller will be the VBS director this summer - the "chief camper" so to speak.

Of course, we will need some help from adults and teenagers but we are hoping that having to help only one morning a week will work for more participants. The ladies of the Women's J.O.Y. Fellowship are going to put their efforts in the Monday Only VBS during April and May. They invite you to put a money amount you would have spent on Kindercottage into a special bank for VBS for these 2 months. The bank will be in the Narthex each Sunday. Donations to Kindercottage will resume in June to support them in their busy summer months when the enrollment swells. Thank you in advance for supporting VBS.


Registration information will be coming after Easter but mark your calendars now for MONDAYS ONLY VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL IN JUNE.
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Dubois Summer Camp, etc. 

Booklets with camp dates and registration are available in the narthex and fellowship room of the church.  April and May events are:
April 8 – 10   Horse Retreat - You will be grooming, tacking, making new friends, and of course riding! Cost is $168 per person and includes 2 nights lodging, meals, craft supplies and horses, horses, horses! Space is limited to the first 24 registered.  Complete a Space Reservation form and send $30 non-refundable deposit or full payment to: DuBois Center, 2651 Quarry Road, DuBois, IL. 62831.
April 15 – 17  Father-Son Retreat – Friday 7:00 p.m. – Sunday 1:00 p.m.  join Pastor RJ Morgan, Dubois Center staff and Retreat Alumni for a weekend packed with fishing, hiking, boating, sharing in vespers, cooking dinner outdoors, participating in archery, awesome crafts and an Earth Care project.  Make reservations online or download a reservation form at www.DuBoisCenter.org.
Sundays, April 17 and May 15 – Sun FUN Days – Experience horseback arena rides and pontoon boat cruises (weather permitting) and more free fun family activities!  A buffet meal (optional) can be purchased.  There will also be a Summer Camp Orientation session.  Check www.DuBoisCenter.org for more details. April 17 will include a Wildflower Nature Walk and May 15 there will be a Pentecost Party. 

DuBois Center Service Saturday will be held again on Saturday, April 23.  Youth and adult fellowship groups, families, individuals, everyone is invited to lend a helping hand to prepare the facilities for the busy spring and summer season.  Workers will gather between 8:30 & 8:45 a.m. and conclude by 4:00 p.m.  Lunch and supplies are provided. Please call ahead and let them know you are coming. See flyer in Narthex for further details. 


See flyers for further information on these events. 
Men's Fellowship Breakfast
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The April Men's Fellowship Breakfast will be on Tuesday, April 5th at 8:00 AM.  All men of the congregation are invited to join us for good food and great fellowship at Good Ol' Days in New Baden.  If there are other men's fellowship activities you would like to participate in, please talk to Pastor Mark.  
Women’s J.O.Y. Fellowship
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In a hymn one Sunday we sang the following words, "the bread and blankets you give to the poor, you will know you have given to me."  We weren't giving bread and blankets but we were certainly giving to those in need. The children of Kindercottage benefitted from your thoughtfulness and generosity with the following goodies: 24 fruit cups, 24 applesauce cups, four boxes of fruit roll ups, 4 bags of animal crackers, a box of graham crackers, a box of fruit snacks, 5 large boxes of cereal, 12 granola bars, a gallon of lemonade, three boxes of vanilla wafers, and an envelope of Boxtops. In the GIANT CONTAINER category there were three barrels of pretzels, one of animal crackers, one of those fluorescent cheese balls, one of goldfish, one of graham crackers, and two of veggie straws. Our next deliver to Kindercottage won't be until June. The date and items will be announced in May.


For our next meeting we are pleased to announce that our very own Maggie (Arentsen) Gerstner will be our guest speaker. She will be speaking about Hospice of Southern Illinois and all the services they provide. Please mark your calendars for April 5th!
C.H.C.S., Inc.
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C.H.C.S. Quarter Auction FUNdraiser:  C.H.C.S. will hold a Quarter Auction FUNdraiser on Saturday, April 23, 2016, 2:00-5:00 PM at Union United Methodist Church, 721 E. Main Street, Belleville.  The auction starts at 2:30 PM with new and discounted services and products from local merchants and home vendors.  Vendors included, but not limited to: Wildtree, Pampered Chef, Scentsy, Thirty-One, Dove Chocolate and MORE!!

Support C.H.C.S., Inc., shop our vendors and WIN some awesome prizes.  Any questions contact Stan or Lois Clark at cell phone #618-406-1564 or 618-406-1565; home phone #224-7653.
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C.H.C.S. St. Louis Cardinals Ticket Raffle for Thursday, May 19th at 6:15 PM against the Colorado Rockies for section 158, row 2, seats 1-2 (8 rows from the field and directly behind the visitor's dugout.)  Value of tickets is $140 each.  Raffle is $20 per chance to win.  Winner will be drawn on Monday, May 16th at 4:00 PM.  Purchase chances from Stan or Lois Clark.  C.H.C.S. office staff will contact the winner to set up time for delivery.  Good luck!
Jar Donations
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The jar donations are the main source St. John has to fulfill our budgeted amounts for Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM) and Christian Home Care Services, Inc. (C.H.C.S.). OCWM is the name we give to congregational gifts which support the wider UCC ministry in our Conference and the wider national settings. C.H.C.S. is a local organization based in Lebanon, IL to help seniors stay independent in their homes. Any donation you can give towards our budgeted amounts for OCWM and CHCS would have far ranging and local benefits. Thank you for your generosity to others.



Welcome to April! I hope everyone had a wonderful Easter! The “Ides of March” are over and we survived. In fact, it went relatively easy.  We celebrated spring by planting our “garden”.  As the weather warmed, we spent extra time outside.  We ended March focused on a variety of fun things.

I would like to wish a very Happy Anniversary to Misty & Corey!!!  Also in March we celebrated three special birthdays.  We wish a very “Happy 5th Birthday” to Jillian Winters on March 19th, Maylee Ross on March 21st, and Gage Rakers on March 22nd!!  We had three special birthday treats to celebrate just before Easter break making the days really exciting.  Speaking of birthdays, we have numerous summer birthdays in both classes.  We will be sending a list home in your son’s/daughter’s homework folder with the date we have designated to celebrate. Please notify staff if you would like to provide a special treat/snack for that day.

[image: image22.png]



The Alphabet Basket is drawing to a close.  By the time you receive this newsletter, we will be on Yy & Zz!  The children have shared so many different items.  It has been fun.  I have learned about a variety of new television shows and played with some different toys!  We even learned of a flying dinosaur from South America named Quinta Quadro (try saying that fast five times)!  We of course had more common dinosaurs like Tyrannous Rex, Triceratops, and Stegosaurus to name a few. The students have done a wonderful job finding items that begin with the various letters of the alphabet.  I hope it has been a fun experience for the entire family. We will continue homework until the end of April. The students are doing a great job with his/her homework.  We will be doing a couple of interesting homework pages for the older students which will require parent participation!
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With the first day of spring, we discussed planting and farming.  We planted our “Spring Garden”.  The M/W/F class planted Cherry Tomatoes, Birdhouse Gourds, Strawberry Popcorn, Green Beans, and Marigolds.  The T/Th class planted all of the same items, except no tomatoes.  We looked at the different seeds, discussed planting, and I had a gourd from Kaeden, a former student, to show and explain to the students.  Making birdhouses in the fall, or eating the beans or tomatoes, or especially popping & eating the popcorn completes the fun process! We will keep the plants in the classroom for a couple of weeks.  We can watch which germinates first, what grows the fastest, what is getting taller, and other items.  Then, about mid-April, we will send them home with each student!  We have 52 McDonald’s drink holders keeping our plants safe. Thanks to McDonald’s in Lebanon for donating the cup holders to simplify our efforts.


Please remember to send jackets with your child.  It is still a little cool to be outside with short sleeves and no coat.  Also, we are excited that with the exception of one four year old, all our students put on his/her own coat! It really helps us when the threes’ can get coats on to go outside!  Thank you to all the moms, dads, siblings, and grandparents who helped us reach this point.  It really helps! 


We have begun registration for Fall 2016.  If you plan to return to Rainbow, and have not returned the Registration Form, please do so soon.  We have received several new registrations and I don’t want to leave any current students without a slot. 


Our Closing Program will be Wednesday, May 11th. Please mark your calendar.  May schedules tend to fill up fast, especially if you have other students.

Hope you had a wonderful Easter!

Kathy

Highlights of March 15th Council Meeting

Members:  Hank Henderson-President, Dustin Atwood-Vice President, Cathy Haller-Treasurer, Bev Rogers-Secretary, Lana Tobin, Greg Erdmann, Marian Funk, Lisa Groennert, and Connie Zimmers
(Official copies of the Minutes are available upon request.)

Monthly reports were given by the various committees, Pastor Mark, and President Hank.

DISCUSSIONS:

· Lawn maintenance/lawn cutting volunteers.

· VBS volunteers needed.

· Fundraising status:

· Breakfast plans for June 4th being made, volunteers needed,

· Dog training classes on going,

· Need volunteer to “chair” spaghetti dinner in August,

· Will begin to announce where to store July rummage sale items in the Fellowship Hall area.

· Suggested ideas:
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Music trivial night

· Electronics pick up

· Take out soup meals    

· Campership funds. 
· Wesclin “after prom party” donation.

· New tablecloths request.

· New coffeemaker request.

· Sound system request.

· Both offices need new computers.

Next scheduled meeting will be April 19, 2016.
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LOGOS  
Starting Thursday, April 14th and continuing weekly until May 12th, St. John will have another Logos ministry program. This weekly intergenerational ministry is a time to eat together, play together, study scripture together and sing and pray together. There will be a sign-up sheet in the narthex for those interested in participating. If you have any questions, please talk to Pastor Mark.
Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving
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St. John wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving as a way to automate your regular weekly offering. Electronic giving offers convenience for individual congregation members and provides much-needed donation consistency for our congregation. Direct Debit Giving is used to automatically transfer funds from your checking or savings account to the church’s bank account. Credit & Debit Card Giving lets you make offerings automatically on a pre-determined schedule using a credit or debit card.  Online Giving lets you go to www.stjohntrenton.org at any time to set up an automatic donation plan, change your donation plan, make a one-time donation or view your online donation history.
As you contemplate future contributions, please consider electronic giving. Authorization forms and additional information are available from the church office.
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Pastor Mark will be on vacation from April 26th to May 4th. If you have a pastoral emergency during this time, please call the church office at 224-9828 so your call can be directed to another UCC minister.

Blood Drive
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Tuesday, April 12th from 3-7 P.M.

at St. John UCC

To schedule a time to donate, visit the American Red Cross website at www.redcrossblood.org and put in zip code 62293 to find a blood drive and click on the St. John drive.  Thanks for your support!
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� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://download.churchart.com/ArtLineLibrary/t/th/thank_8392c.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


To Margie Bopp for the March quilt display and to Beryl Kuhn for the April quilt display


To all who ordered Easter flowers to decorate the sanctuary and welcome in the risen Christ


To Pastor Mark and the Worship Committee for their hard work during Holy Week


To the Women's J.O.Y. for supplying and supervising the dying of the Easter eggs


To all who contributed to One Great Hour of Sharing


To Rich Sappington for replacing the office door bell


******************************************************


� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://download.churchart.com/ArtLineLibrary/s/st/step_11797.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���





Help Needed:  If you are looking to help the church with keeping our website or facebook page current please let the church office know.  Training will be provided.  


Lawn Mowers needed:  The sign-up sheet has been placed in the narthex for mowing/lawn care during the spring and summer.  Please sign up for a week that suits you. 
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